## EXAME NACIONAL DO ENSINO SECUNDÁRIO

12.º Ano de Escolaridade (Decreto-Lei n.º 286/89, de 29 de Agosto) Cursos Gerais e Cursos Tecnológicos

Nível inicial — 3 anos de aprendizagem — 3 horas semanais

Duração da prova: 120 minutos

1.a FASE

2000

1.a CHAMADA

## PROVA ESCRITA DE INGLÊS

Material admitido: dicionários unilingues e/ou bilingues.

I

## A. Read the text and choose the title that best summarises it.

- a) Quitting smoking is very hard.
- b) Tobacco is dangerous for you.
- c) Smoking kills more than AIDS.
- d) Cigarettes contain lots of chemicals.

"My name is Christy Turlington. I quit smoking one year ago. It was the hardest thing I've ever done. My dad quit also. But it was too late for him. Duane Turlington, my father, died of lung cancer six months after he quit smoking."

This quote is part of a public service announcement put out by the American Lung Association. As most know, Christy Turlington is a world famous model, and even the famous, beautiful, talented and rich are not exempt from the harmful effects of tobacco.

I'm sure that at one point in time every individual in existence has heard that tobacco is bad for you. We all know that. There are things, however, that all of the lung associations and labels on the backs of cigarette packs do not tell you.

Despite what one hears on tobacco ads or despite what one hears from friends, facts show that tobacco is dangerous. It is the number one killer in the United States. More people die from smoking-related diseases than from AIDS, fires, heroin, cocaine, airplane and motor vehicle accidents, homicides and suicides combined. Of the forty million American smokers, 419,000 of them will die solely from a disease brought on by tobacco. Eighty-two percent of all lung cancer cases are due to smoking, and that same number of people will die from cancer.

There is no way to get round the health risk when it comes to tobacco. The truth is cigars are just as dangerous as cigarettes, chewing tobacco is just as dangerous as cigarettes, and filtered cigarettes are not safer than unfiltered.

Whether or not you are smoking filtered or unfiltered, cigarettes contain over four thousand chemicals. Of these four thousand, four hundred of them are deadly. Among these chemicals are arsenic, rat poison and paint thinner. Many of the chemicals used in a chemistry lab are in the cigarettes that over fifteen million teenagers smoke.

Slack, Chelsie, in *Railer Review*, March 1999 (abridged)

- В.
- 1. Answer these questions about the text in complete and clear sentences. Use your own words as far as possible.
  - a. Why did Christy's father die?
  - **b.** Name one of the facts that lung associations and labels on the backs of cigarette packs do not tell you.
  - c. Is there a safe way of smoking? Justify your answer.
- 2. Referring to the text, answer the question below.

Why do you think the American Lung Association used Christy's example in its campaign?

C. The following is part of a letter sent to the American Lung Association.

Complete it with information from the text. Write down <u>one word</u> for each gap. Refer only to the numbers in the gaps.

II

A. Peter, a friend of Christy's, is speaking about a programme that helped him quit smoking two years ago. The text is divided into five sentences. Column A contains the beginnings of these sentences in the correct order. Choose a number from column B, then one from column C to complete the sentences beginning in A. Write the sequence of numbers only.

Α	В	С	
1. I was apprehensive	6. both	11. written, audio and video materials.	
2. The programme included several kinds of materials	7. that	<b>12.</b> I first made the decision to join the programme.	
3. I think they are	8. when	13. to improve other areas of my life.	
4. The programme helped me not only to quit smoking	9. such as	14. interesting and easy to follow.	
5. Now I know	10. but also	15. it was a wise decision to take.	

В.	Robert, Christy's uncle, sent the letter below to a health magazine. Complete it using the
	verbs in brackets (numbers 1, 3, 6, 8) in the right form (positive or negative) and supplying
	suitable prepositions (numbers 2, 4, 5 and 7). Do not rewrite the text. Refer only to the
	numbers.

I am determined to stop smoking. Last week I (stop) ..... 1 ..... smoking at work. I must confess it was not difficult ..... 2 ..... me while at the office. The only problem I have is that my wife still (smoke) ..... 3 ..... and I find myself having a cigarette ..... 4 ..... home ..... 5 ..... night before (go) ..... 6 ..... to bed. Is anyone else going ..... 7 ..... the same experience? I'm afraid that if I annoy my wife, it (do) ..... 8 ..... our relationship any good. Any suggestions on how I should approach the subject?

Robert

- C. Rewrite the following sentences using the given words/phrases.
  - 1. 82% of all lung cancer cases are due to smoking. Smoking ......

  - 3. Christy quit smoking in 1998.
    Christy ....... since 1998.

Ш

Remember an accident, a conflict, a problem or a difficulty the main character in one of the stories you read in your 12th year had to face. Describe it and say how the main character solved it. Write between 80 and 100 words.

Do not forget to identify the story and its author.

FIM

## COTAÇÕES

I

<b>A.</b>		10 pontos			
В.					
1. 2.	3 × 15 pontos	45 pontos 15 pontos			
C.	4 × 5 pontos	20 pontos			
II					
A. B. C.	5 × 3 pontos	15 pontos 24 pontos 21 pontos			
III					
		50 pontos			
	TOTAL	200 pon	tos		